
 

  

Dateline 

From the Desk of  

Rabbi David Wise 

Plato and Aristotle  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2017 

OUR DAILY MINYAN  
NEEDS YOU! 

PLEASE DO A MITZVAH AND  
SUPPORT OUR DAILY      

MINYAN A COUPLE OF DAYS 
A WEEK EVEN IF YOU DO 
NOT HAVE A YAHRZEIT. 

Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

Iyar  - Sivan 5777 

May at HHJC  

May 3 
Adult Ed  - Between Cross and 

Crescent & Project Zug 

May 7 
Hiram & Berdie Kleinstein 

Memorial Lecture 

May 10 
Know Your Neighbors Project 

May 13 
Simcha Shabbat 

May 15 
Sisterhood Planning Meeting 

May 21 
Community Health Fair 

May 30 
Tikkun Leil Shavuot 

May 31 
Nursery School on Bima 

 

 

 

 

See Page 11 for a removable 

monthly calendar of events 

and service times  

How well do 

you remember 

studying Plato 

and Aristotle? 

I, frankly, donôt 

think I ever did, even though I 

took political theory in college. 

For me, the exercise of reading 

is a way to fill in the gaps in my 

education or to make up for all 

the times I didnôt pay attention 

in my years of schooling. So 

one of the most useful books 

Iôve read in a long time is what 

Iôll feature in this monthôs issue 

of The Rabbiôs Nightstand. Itôs 

called The Cave and the Light: 

Plato Versus Aristotle and the 

Struggle for the Soul of West-

e r n  C i v i l i z a t i o n . 

The author, history professor 

Arthur Herman, begins by intro-

ducing the reader to Socrates, 

his student Plato, and Platoôs 

student and later rival Aristotle. 

He then takes the reader on a 

tour of almost every major po-

litical, scientific, religious and 

artistic twist and turn of the last 

2,400 years. Shifts in intellec-

tual trends are seen as the 

swinging of the pendulum from 

Platonic to Aristotelian thought 

and back. Paul of Tarsus, 

Michelangelo, Martin Luther, 

Isaac Newton, Rousseau, and 

Charles Darwin all feature in 

this story of Western thought, 

among scores of others. But as 

(Continued on page 4) 

Hiram & Berdie Kleinstein 

Memorial Lecture 

SUNDAY, MAY 7, 2017 AT 8 PM 

THE TRUMP PRESIDENCY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MICHAEL GRUNWALD 

Senior Writer, Politico Magazine 

Michael Grunwald is Editor-at-Large 

of POLITICOôs new public policy site, 

The Agenda; and a senior writer for 

POLITICO Magazine. He has won the 

George Polk Award for national   

reporting, and the Worth Bingham 

Prize for investigative reporting, 

among other honors.  

HHBJC Welcomes you to our 

HEALTH FAIR 

 

 

 

MAY 21, 2017 

11 AM  - 1 PM 

Cardiovascular Diagnosis 

from 11 AM  - 5 PM 

Health Care Speakers 

Many Health Related         

Services Available  

Get a variety of information 

on how to keep                 

yourself healthy 

Healthy Refreshments 
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Shabbat Schedule  

 

        Handicap Access 

We have an operating handi-

capped lift. This is available for 

all who may need access to 

any level of the building. 

Please contact the center of-

fice to arrange for one of our 

staff to assist you in its opera-

tion. There is also a handi-

capped restroom located past 

the Menchel Social Hall.  

   The House Committee 

 

       Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

CENTER ADMINISTRATION 

Rabbi 

David Wise 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. H. Joseph Simckes 

Cantor 

Sol Zim 

Ohr Chadash Education Director 

Ruth Merrill 

Nursery School Director 

Robyn Rosenberg 

Ritual Director 

Gordon Goldman 

Presidium 

Arthur J. Liederman 

Joshua Sussman 

Natalie Winter 

Executive Vice President 

Eric Jacobowitz 

V.P. Engagement 

Maris Blechner 

V.P. Financial Affairs 

Benjamin Grunfeld 

Treasurer 

Jerry Tiger 

Financial Secretary 

Don Bieber 

V.P. Religious Life 

Dr. Benjamin Solomowitz 

V.P. Life Long Learning 

Seth Seidman 

Secretary 

Marilyn Teleky 

Joan Waxgiser 

House Chairman 

Michael Borman 

Menõs Club 

Robert Fogel 

Sisterhood 

Marilyn Teleky 

Lisa Azo 
 

Office & Accounting 

Nancy Morse 

Lou Ann Boscarino 

Friday, May 5, 2017 

Candle Lighting     7:38 PM 

Mincha          7:00 PM 

Saturday, May 6, 2017 

Achrei Mot-Kedoshim 9:00 AM 

Mincha          7:25 PM 

Havdalah         8:42 PM 

Friday, May 12, 2017 

Candle Lighting     7:45 PM 

Mincha          7:00 PM 

Saturday, May 13, 2017 

Emor           9:00 AM 

Mincha          7:30 PM 

Havdalah         8:49 PM 

Friday, May 19, 2017 

Candle Lighting     7:51 PM 

Mincha          7:00 PM 

Saturday, May 20, 2017 

Behar-Bechukotai   9:00 AM 

Mincha          7:35 PM 

Havdalah         8:55 PM 

Friday, May 26, 2017 

Candle Lighting     7:57 PM 

Mincha          7:00 PM 

Saturday, May 27, 2017 

Bamidbar         9:00 AM 

Mincha          7:45 PM 

Havdalah         9:01 PM 

The next few months are a 

time for many joyful occa-

sions: weddings,  engage-

ments, Bônai Mitzvah, etc. 

Itôs just the right time to 

sponsor a Kiddush  after 

Saturday services and 

share your simcha  with the 

Temple family! Call the of-

fice and confirm your date.  

We now have a list  of mem-

bers who will help give rides to 

doctorôs  appointments during 

the week and to synagogue on 

Saturday  morning. If anyone 

needs help please contact the 

synagogue office. If anyone 

else is interested in signing up 

to help, please contact the 

office. 

Junior Congregation  

May 20 

10:30 AM - 12 PM 



 

3 

Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

210-10 Union Turnpike 

Hollis Hills, NY 11364 

Tel: (718) 776-3500  

Fax: (718) 776-3672 

 

Dateline is Published Monthly 

Check out HHBJC on the Internet 

http://www.hollishillsbaysidejc.org 

The deadline for article and advertis-

ing submission is the 10th day of the 

preceding month. Dateline Editor:  

Nancy Morse; Please submit articles 

and letters to the editor via email to: 

office@hollishillsjc.org  (Word or Pub-

lisher format is appreciated) 

Our Cantorôs 

Voice  
 

HHBJC  -  We 
Are a Unique        

Congregation  

 

       Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

Notices 

Do you receive emails from  

HHBJC  including Rabbi Wiseôs 

weekly Shabbat notes? Contact 

the office to subscribe or sub-

scribe on the homepage at 

www.hollishillsbaysidejc.org 

 

If you are bringing pre packaged 

food into the Synagogue, please 

consult with Rabbi Wise. 

 

Bereavement Support 

Cantor Sol Zim 

Ǉ     Ǉ      Ǉ  

The Bereavement Support 

Group meets the First and 

Third Monday night of the 

month at 7:30 PM with       

compassionate, caring, 

warm and concerned 

friendly people.                 

Refreshments are always 

served and are complimen-

tary. All faiths are welcome. 

Led by Rabbi Dr. H. Joseph        

Simckes and Marty        

Kevelson.  

Our Congregation has grown in 

so many ways and I would like 

to share with you why we are 

very unique and special! There 

is a very famous & special say-

ing: ñYou shall love your 

neighbor as yourselfò. Yeséwe 

here at HHBJC believe in tak-

ing care and helping our fellow 

congregants, neighbors and 

friends! 

Our ñCHESED COMMITTEEò, 

headed by Laura Brodsky, is 

responsive to the many needs 

of our congregation who experi-

ence a death in the family. 

Yeséthey reach out and ar-

range meals for the week of 

Shiva.  Our ñDAILY MINYANò is 

also very helpful. They come 

over to the Shiva house if there 

happens to be a shortage of a 

Minyan. They come through for 

our community. We have a BE-

REAVEMENT GROUP, which, 

by the way, I believe is the only 

one in the entire borough of 

Queens, started by Rabbi Jo-

seph Simckes during his tenure 

as our Rabbi, and is continu-

ously being run by Marty Kevel-

son. It has helped so many who 

have had a loss of a loved one.  

By sharing, listening & comfort-

ing, they try to ease the pain 

one may have. 

A very unique health based 

program at our shul is the 

ñCONGREGATIONAL NURS-

ING PROGRAMò. It offers infor-

mation and compassion to our 

members who are sick and/or 

in need of helpful tips and ad-

vice. We, at the HHBJC, are 

the pioneers of this program 

introduced to us by Linda Lied-

erman who is our congrega-

tional nurse. So, if you are in 

need and have any questions, 

give the office a call & they will 

have Linda get in touch with 

you. 

By the way; there is Unique 

happening being brought to our 

Temple by the Chesed Commit-

teeéThe ñHEALTH FAIRò. It 

will be held on SUNDAY, MAY 

1, 2017 at 11:00 AM. There will 

be many booths of different 

Health Providers that will share 

healthful & helpful tips and in-

formation of wellness pro-

grams. Donôt miss it! You will 

learn so much! 

ANOTHER DATEéMARK 

YOUR CALENDARSéOur 

ñSIMCHA DINNER DANCEò will 

be held on SUNDAY, JUNE 11, 

2017. This year we are honor-

ing and paying tribute to our 

òCouple of The Yearò ï BERND 

& HARRIET BILDSTEIN. They 

are a beautiful team and have 

always been part of our Con-

gregational Life. Harriet was 

part of my Choir for many years 

and Bernd has always been an 

active member of our Board of 

Directors. They both attend our 

services every Shabbat morn-

ing & we are lucky to have 

them as part of our congrega-

tion and our HHBJC family. 

We are also honoring the 

ñBAYSIDE JEWISH CENTERò. 
(Continued on page 15) 
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       Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

Temple Family 

Herman has said, we should 

see conflict through history not 

as science versus religion, or 

reason versus emotion, but 

simply as Plato versus Aris-

totle. Every conflict comes back 

to this first philosophical de-

bate. So the history of Western 

culture is the seeking of a bal-

ance between these two early 

philosophers, and all progress 

is the result of that search. 

Charles Murray of the Ameri-

can Enterprise Institute, who 

hosted Herman soon after he 

wrote the book in 2013, praised 

the author for providing an anti-

dote to the ñnonjudgmentalismò 

common on college campuses. 

ñIt portrays throughout history 

the ways in which all progress 

has depended on people mak-

ing judgmentsò about ethics, 

aesthetics, science, and so on. 

In other words, while we should 

learn about competing per-

spectives, we should ultimately 

take a stand and pick one! 

Murray is correct that we tend 

to educate from a nonjudgmen-

tal perspective so as not to of-

fend anyone. But the other, 

opposite trend is what I call the 

Facebook Echo Chamber, in 

which we read the postings of 

our like-minded friends and feel 

self-validation without needing 

to be open to other points of 

view. Having ñtaken a stand 

and chosen,ò as I said above, 

we then dig in our heels and, 

worse, cover our ears when 

someone is about to say some-

thing with which we donôt 

agree. Maybe that explains our 

current political culture, in 

which foiling the opponent 

(Rabbi Wise Continued from page 1) seems more important than 

actually accomplishing any-

thing through cooperation. 

Just as I was writing this col-

umn, Forward published an 

essay by Yossi Klein Halevi on 

the upcoming 50
th
 anniversary 

of the Six Day War called A 

Jubilee For Our Political Cer-

tainties. In it, he noted that 

when it comes to the results of 

that victory, Israelis have their 

version of Plato and Aristotle: 

the poet Natan Alterman, who 

advocated for annexing the 

ñliberated territories,ò and nov-

elist Amos Oz, who insisted 

that only people could be 

ñliberated,ò but that land and 

the other People who lived on it 

could only be ñoccupied.ò The 

debate hasnôt changed much 

from that formulation in 50 

years, and itôs insoluble be-

cause, as Halevi writes, ñeach 

side is speaking an essential 

truth.ò And Halevi, along with a 

majority of Israelis, have as-

similated both truths, leaving 

t h e m  i n  t h e  c e n t e r . 

The problem with the center, in 

light of both Arthur Hermanôs 

book and Israeli politics, is that 

i t  c a n  l e a d  t o 

ñnonjudgmentalismò or paraly-

sis. Heôs right, sheôs right, eve-

ryoneôs right, and no decisions 

are made. Halevi, though, 

gives us another approach: ñMy 

point is not to advocate for the 

center as a political positioné

but as a sensibility. Whatever 

oneôs politics, a centrist sensi-

bility requires profound grap-

pling with the commitments and 

fears of the other camp. The 

goal of this process isnôt to nec-

Thank you dear friends in     

joining us to celebrate the life 

of wonderful and loving Manny 

Herman 

Ruth Herman & Family 

Thank you to everybody who 
attended the Federated Jewish 
Men's Club Journal Dinner 
Dance in March,  Your pres-
ence, the supportive ads that 
were put into the journal and 
your donations to HHBJC 
made for a very special day. 
Jan Katz  

essarily change oneôs politics, 

but to soften them. The chal-

lenge of a centrist sensibility 

isnôt ultimately political but spiri-

tual: an invitation to humility.ò 

Life without disagreement is 

boring. Life without polite dis-

agreement is intolerable. Are 

you with Aristotle or Plato? 

With Alterman or Oz? Choose 

a side, but embrace your oppo-

nent.  

Bivrakhahðwith blessing, 

Rabbi David Wise 

In honor of our grandson,   

Marcus Aiden Mannôs Bar 

Mitzvah, son of Ilysa and Rob 

Mann 

Sandi & Artie Lukin 
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Daily Service Schedule  

Monday & Thursday 
6:45am & 7:30pm 

Tuesday  
7:00am & 7:30pm 

Wednesday 
8:00am & 7:30pm 

Sunday & Legal Holiday 
9:00am & 7:30pm 

Friday Morning   7:00am 

Rosh Chodesh    6:30am 

Shabbat Mornings   9:00am 

 

       Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

HHBJC -  Sisterhood Gift Shop 

 

 

 

For all your Judaica needs! 

Sisterhood Grocery Gelt 

Shoprite 

All Locations 

Stop & Shop: 

All Locations 

Danõs Keyfood:  

73rd Ave./ Bell Blvd.  

105-02 Queens Blvd. 

Dannyõs Drive In Cleaners:  

190-05 Union Turnpike 

Fairway Supermarket: 

242-02 61st Avenue, Douglaston 

 

 

Ohr Chadash News  

A Sweet Fundraiser for Ohr 
Chadash by Ruth Merrill 

As of this writing, our Pre-

Passover Seder has yet to oc-

cur, our school Yom Hashoah 

program is still on the horizon, 

and our school-wide May spe-

cial activities are still a month 

away. 

What I would like to talk about 

is our Annual Passover Candy 

Fundraiser.  Each year, prior to 

this one, Lauren Ackerman, 

one of our parents, has con-

ducted the Miss Chocolate holi-

day event.  This year, however, 

she was not able to do so be-

cause of the impending Bar 

Mitzvah of her son, Alex. 

Fortunately, Morah Shari was 

able to fill-in for her.  Students, 

parents, and teachers all par-

ticipated in the fundraiser.  

Miss Chocolate was very coop-

erative and accommodating 

because of our varied schedule 

due to the holidays and the 

inclement weather, and allowed 

us a later submission date.   

However, delivery was prompt 

and the orders were correctly 

filled. 

I am happy to say that candy 

sales exceeded $1500.00 and 

the Ohr Chadash PA realized 

more than $700.00 for the 

school, the proceeds of which 

help to fund enrichment pro-

grams for our children. 

Once again, thank you to all 

who participated in the pro-

gram.  You performed a true 

mitzvah. 

Shalom! Passover has passed 

over and spring has finally ar-

rived. It is time to reflect on the 

wonderful past year our Sister-

hood has had. We had fun at 

our membership brunch, with 

an exciting talk by our very own 

Maris Blechner. This was fol-

lowed by our Torah Fund 

brunch where we honored 

Carol Lieber. Our first annual 

Chanukah Gift Shop and ba-

zaar was a tremendous suc-

cess. The trip to the Nassau 

County Museum of Art         

was beautiful and interesting. 

The Purim Project came        

off without a hitch. And our an-

nual Womanôs Seder was fun,      

inspirational, and educational        

a s  a l w a y s .  

We are looking forward to our 

end of year event. On June 

14
th
, at 8:00 PM, we will have a 

challah bake. We will learn    

step by step how to make        

a  c h a l l a h .  Y u m ! 

Please join us on Thursday, 

May 15
th
 for our next planning 

meeting. At this important 

meeting, we will be planning a 

new direction for next year.   

We always look forward to   

new ideas and energy. 

Thank you to all the women 

who have helped conceptualize 

and implement our programs. 

 

Marilyn Teleky 

Co-President of Sisterhood 
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       Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

Youth Director 

News 

Dan Bacharach 

Even though it feels like the 

year only just started, weôre 

already entering into our last 

month of H2I for the school 

year. April was a great month 

for our programming, with an 

ice cream seder preparing us 

for Passover, an exciting Yom 

HaôAtzmaut program celebrat-

ing Israelôs independence, and 

a Friday Night H2I Family 

Shabbat dinner to end the 

month, made possible through 

a Microgrant from The Jewish 

Education Project, an agency 

committed to sparking and 

spreading innovations that ex-

pand the reach and increase 

the impact of Jewish education. 

In May, we have a few final 

opportunities for fun together 

before taking our summer 

break! On May 7, all of our 

groups will be participating in 

Nerf Nightðplaying a number 

of games and athletic competi-

tion making use of Nerf launch-

ers. The next weekend, though 

we are off for Motherôs Day on 

Sunday night, our 7-12 graders 

will be joining with their peers 

from across NY at METNY Re-

gional Convention at Hudson 

Valley Resort. Our year will 

come to a close on Sunday, 

May 21 with our annual picnic 

and pizza party for our younger 

groups, and our Chapter Board 

elections and final dinner for 

our high schoolers. 

Weôre looking forward to a 

strong finish to what has been 

a great year for us at H2I!   

It is with great pleasure that we invite the congregation to join 

us at the Aufruf of our son Edward Louis Borman on        

Shabbos, May 20, 2017 to celebrate his upcoming marriage to 

Melissa Eve Prusak. All are invited to a Kiddush in the       

Ballroom following the services.  

Irene & Michael Borman  
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Be Active in HHBJC 

Be Involved 

Join a committee 

Membership  - Engagement 

Fund Raising 

Adult Education 

Facilities 

Life Long Learning 

Chesed Committee 

Green Team 

Call the Office Now 

Queens Village  

Chit Chat óBout This & That 

By Sue Heppenheimer  

Judith Lesnik  

Chesed Committee  
 

       Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 

Spring has arrived & we're all 

smiles. 

Now we can once again travel 

for miles & miles, 

If you have plans for traveling 

afar, 

Make sure you have all you 

need packed in your car, 

Have a wonderful time wher-

ever you go, 

And return home with faces all 

aglow! 

We want to wish a very Happy 

Birthday to Mark Reiss.  Have 

a super day with all the trim-

mings. Happy Birthday, too, to 

my daughter, Margo Gray, and 

a Happy Anniversary to her & 

her husband.  Best wishes to 

any other members of QVJC 

who are celebrating a special 

occasion. 

Happy Motherôs Day to all who 

celebrate this special day. En-

joy the Memorial Day week-end 

as well. 

Cut Out and Save 

Contact Information  

(in confidence): Leave or Send a 

Message to Our Support Lines 

To Reach the  

Congregational Nurse 

Linda Liederman, R.N. 

Phone: 646-598-2974 

Email: 

nurse@hollishillsjc.org 

To reach the office: 

718-776-3500 

To reach Rabbi Wise: 

Enter option ò3ó 

Or: rabbiwise@hollishillsjc.org 

Chesed Committee Chair 

Laura Brodsky:  

lbrodsky@hollishillsjc.org 

 

 

 

Have you visited our website 

lately? The web address is 

www.hollishillsbaysidejc.org.  

The site has been given a new 

look with more up-to-date in-

formation. There is a section 

where you can find Shabbat 

hours for the coming weekend. 

There is an events section to 

keep you informed on all of our 

exciting programs. There is a 

section for Loss and Shiva 

information. 

Please check out all the 

changes and let us know if you 

have any suggestions to fur-

ther aid us in putting our best 

face on the web for current 

and potential members.  

So, here we are, in the beauti-

ful month of May. We are think-

ing about our gardens, our 

fresh Spring flowers and our 

steps toward better health. 

Walking, biking, hiking and eat-

ing well can improve our over-

all well-being. 

So, why not enjoy a few hours 

at our very own HEALTH 

FAIR? 

We will have 3 lectures: Breast 

Health, Chronic Pain and Wills 

and Trusts. 

We have nearly 30 health ven-

dors attending, in addition to a 

team of nurses and technicians 

using diagnostic machines to 

help with CARDIOVASCULAR 

DIAGNOSIS. You must have 

your Health Insurance Card 

with you for testing.  

Refreshments will be available 

for purchase. 

Mark your calendars: MAY 21 

11:00 AM- 1:00 PM 

PLEASE NOTE: THE CAR-

DIOVASCULAR TEAM WILL 

BE HERE UNTIL 5:00 PM.  

Our committee looks forward to 

seeing you. 

Think Good Health! 

Laura Brodsky 
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        Hollis Hills Bayside Jewish Center 


